

FIELD ADDRESS PO Box 6 Bernalillo NM 87004 Tel 505.867.9038 rodneylane@mwbm.org

HOME CHURCH Rock Springs Baptist Church 1567 Rock Springs Rd Kingsport TN 37664 Tel 423.349.7110 Pastor: Dr. Edward C. Dillowe

BIRTHDAYS Rodney 9/22 Amanda 4/23 Katie 3/12 Joshua 11/20

Anniversary 1/25



Mission Board Macedonia World Baptist Missions PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517 Tel 706.654.2818



"Yea, so have I strived to preach the gospel, not where Christ was named, lest I should build upon another man's foundation: But as it is written, To whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand."
Romans 15:20-21

Dear Prayer Partners,

June - August 2020

Greetings from the Land of Enchantment! The past three months have been busy to say the least. The Lord has been working tirelessly. Thank you so much for your prayers!

With the COVID restrictions still in place in the State of New Mexico our "in-house" services are very limited. The majority of churches are meeting at 25% of their capacity. The Town of Bernalillo gave us a conditional use permit for 25 people. This has made it very difficult to meet at all. We are still holding conference calls with the members each week. We meet for prayer, weekly announcements, testimonies and a modified song service each Sunday at 11am. We continue to post our Sunday School classes, Sunday AM and PM services on YouTube.

We have met repeatedly with our church leadership to determine how to proceed with services once we are opened up a bit more. Two Saturdays ago, I met with some of the men in the church for breakfast and we discussed how to best serve the people in the church and the community. We are being contacted by folks from other churches in the area that are seeking to attend. Many of the churches that these folk attend have shut their doors. Some may not reopen at all. Some of them have ceased to offer services in Spanish. They all have one thing in common...they are all hungry for the word. Our facilities are small due to the fact we are meeting in a rented house. Couple this new dynamic with the current limits in our state and our church would be packed out from the first service we reopen. Many of our members have said they would be willing to give up their seat to a lost person for them to hear the gospel. This touches your heart, to say the least! We hope to be able to reopen in a couple more weeks. Please pray for the Lord to give us wisdom as we press on!

During this time, the Lord has continued to meet the needs of His church. The rent and utilities have been paid each month. All of our missionaries have received their support and we have even taken on a new missionary to Kenya, Africa. We praise God for His continued blessing on the work here. We are moving full steam ahead.

Please continue to pray for UG. The Lord knows exactly what needs to be done and how to get it done. Please pray for His inexhaustible supply. Please pray for the Lord to bless the church spiritually, financially, and numerically. Pray for open doors in Sandoval County for new churches to be planted. Pray for open doors among the Native American reservations. Pray for a Great Awakening among Native Americans as a whole. Pray for the word of the Lord to have free course. Pray for the unreached Spanish speaking population in our county. Pray for the Lord to give us souls!

We want to thank you for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry the Lord has called us to. We couldn't do what we do without you. Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family